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Mr Toby Young 

General Secretary 

The Free Speech Union 
85 Great Portland Street 

London 

W1W 7LT 

 
 

28 March 2022 

 
Dear Mr Young, 
 

I write in response to your letter of 10 March 2022.  

 

First, let me correct two significant inaccuracies in your letter: no leaflet was ever 

distributed on our campus, and no demonstration took place on our campus. No 

threatening stickers have been reported in our buildings or on our property.  

  

You state that stickers have been placed ‘near one of the Cardiff University campuses’. 

What you mean is that stickers have been placed on public property in a busy city 
centre.   

  

Evidence of a protest that took place in the public realm should be reported to South 

Wales Police if you consider that this provides information concerning illegal activity. 

  

I have been kept apprised of my senior team’s response to the events that followed the 

publication of the open letter of 17 June 2021. I remain confident that the University 

has acted in the best interests of all of our staff and students, and that it will continue 

to do so. We will not be engaging in an independent inquiry. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 
Professor Colin Riordan 
Vice-Chancellor 
 

cc Jeremy Miles MS, Minister for Education and Welsh Language  

Laura Jones MS, Shadow Minister for Education  

 

http://www.cardiff.ac.uk/

